
MEMORANDUM
To: Planning Commission 

From: Ryan Harris, Senior Planner 

Date: March 8, 2024

RE: Sutherland Subdivision Preliminary

The Sutherland Subdivision is located at 565 West Lark Road. The proposed subdivision is in the R-
10 Residential zone, with two lots on 1.080 acres. Lots within the R-10 zone must have a minimum 
lot size of 10,000 square feet and a minimum lot width of 80 feet. The proposed lots range from 
0.459 acres (20,001 square feet) to 0.598 acres (26,039 square feet), and the lot frontages range 
from 80.58 feet to 121.70 feet. All requirements in the R-10 zone (SCC 10.20.080) are being met.

 
The applicant has proposed a deferral agreement, and the City Council approved the agreement on 
March 5, 2024. The deferral agreement allows them to defer the street improvements (i.e., sidewalk, 
curb, gutter, asphalt, etc.) to a later date. The subdivision will require road dedication and the 
dedication is shown on the plat. 

On February 13, 2024, the Development Review Committee (DRC) reviewed the preliminary plans 
for the Sutherland Subdivision and forwarded a favorable recommendation to the Planning 
Commission, with the condition that redlines be addressed. The applicant has submitted updated 
plans (attachment 2), which resolved all redlines from the DRC.

 
This review is for the Planning Commission to determine whether the proposed subdivision 
complies with the Santaquin City Code. The Planning Commission is the land use authority for 
preliminary subdivision applications.

  
Findings

1. The subdivision plans meet the requirements of the R-10 Zone (SCC 10.20.080).
2. The subdivision plans meet all Engineering and Public Works requirements found in the 

Santaquin City Standard Specifications and Drawings.
3. The City Council has approved a deferral agreement to deferral street improvements to a later 

date.
4. All applicable requirements in Santaquin City Title 11 (Subdivision Regulations) have been 

met.  
5. The subdivision has followed the subdivision review process in SCC 11.20.020 and 

preliminary plans have received a favorable recommendation from the DRC.
6. The subdivision plans (attachment 2) have met all conditions in the DRC motion.

 
Recommended Motion: “Motion to approve the preliminary plans for the Sutherland Subdivision.

 
Attachments:

1. Zoning and Location Map
2. Preliminary Plans

Zone: R-10
Size: 1.080 Acres
Lots: 2



Proposed
Subdivision
Location

Attachment 1:Location and Zoning Maps



Attachment 2: Preliminary Plans






